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LOCAL BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

October 27, 2015 at 6:30 p.m.
In conjunction with the2015 Leadership Conference
Grand Hyatt Atlanta, Atlanta, Georgia

A G E N D A 
        Attendees:


Lorette Hoover


Mary Alexander


Velma Bright


Gloria Johnson 


David McCurry


John Pritchett, Sr.


Ben Richardson


Jim Trott
I.  Meeting Call to Order
II. Approval of Minutes for September 28, 2015
III. Brief Discussion:
Board Meeting dates:




Monday, November 23, 2015

IV. No Staff Reports
V. Meeting Adjourn




Columbus Technical College 

Local Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

928 Manchester Expressway

Columbus, GA  31904

Monday, September 28, 2015

12:30 p.m. - J. Robert Jones Conference Technology Center

Board Members Present:   Velma Bright, David Fox, Joe Slade Johnson, John Pritchett, Ben Richardson, and Jim Trott 

Special Guest Present: David McCurry, Prospective Board Member—Ms. Hoover introduced David McCurry, Superintendent of Chattahoochee County Schools, who has agreed to join our Local Board of Directors. Ms. Hoover also shared that Mr. McCurry will also attend the 2015 Leadership Conference in October to become a certified board member. Ms. Hoover thanked Mr. McCurry for attending the meeting.
Staff Present:   Tara Askew, Monique Baucham, Lorette Hoover, Gloria Johnson, James Loyd, Cheryl Myers, Melanie Thornton, and Tommy Wilson

Call to Order:   Chairman Fox called the meeting to order at 12:30 p.m.

Approval of Minutes for August 24, 2015:   Chairman Fox called for any questions or corrections to the minutes as written.  After hearing none, he asked for a motion to approve the minutes.  Upon appropriate motion and second, the minutes were approved.
Chairman Fox complimented Mr. McCurry on how cordial and well-mannered the students at Chattahoochee County High School conducted themselves during his recent visit at the high school for an event.  

Staff Reports

President’s Report

Lorette Hoover’s report included:

· Ms. Hoover shared information about the Technical College System of Georgia (TCSG) 2015 Leadership Conference. Ms. Hoover also asked that since the TCSG Leadership Conference is scheduled on the date of the next local board’s meeting date, would the board consider have a short meeting at the conference if there be a quorum.
· Ms. Hoover also discussed the Annual Community Report called REACH. Ms. Hoover thanked Cheryl Myers and her team for getting the reports printed in time for her to make her presentation to the Synovus’ leaders.

· Also, Ms. Hoover discussed the college’s performance goals for the year of 2014 and 2016.  She also discussed the FY 17 Small Capital Outlay Project Proposal for the Economic Development Center, formally the Quick Start building, for renovations. This project has been vetted by the State Board and approved by the Commissioner. 

· Ms. Hoover explained how we are legally allowed to push for the funds of 2.2 million dollars needed to provide significant renovations.  The proposal can only be promoted and shared by the public, board members and our Synovus’ leaders.  The renovations of the facility will include the housing of two programs, Industrial Engineering and Welding/Joining Technology. 
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Institutional Effectiveness

Monique Baucham’s report included: 
· Institutional Effectiveness:  95% of the FY 2016 Assessment Plans for the academic departments has been received.

· Course Evaluation for 268 courses will launch on September 28, 2015.

· Class Climate has been purchased and will be used for future course evaluations including off campus instructional sites and adult education remote sites.
· Achieving the Dream’s coach visit is September 28–29, 2015.

· Medical Assisting Education Review Board will maintained accreditations through Spring 2022 for the Diploma Medical Assisting program.  A progress report is due on May 1, 2016.

· The Joint Review Committee on Education in Radiologic Technology visited on September 14-15, 2015 for the Associate of Applied Science Radiologic Technology program. The final report should be received within 60 days.

· The Culinary Arts prospectus will be sent within the next two weeks.
Academic Affairs

Melanie Thornton’s report included:

· Division of Business:  On Thursday, September 10, 2015, students from the Criminal Justice and Paralegal programs were invited to attend oral arguments before the Georgia Court of Appeals held at the Springer Opera House.  As the Appeals Court regularly sits in Atlanta to hear cases, this offered a unique opportunity into the appellate process for the State of Georgia.    

· Division of Health Science and Nursing: The new commander of Martin Army Community Hospital, Col. Marie Dominguez, visited our campus on August 31, 2015.  She began the meeting with a visit to President Hoover’s office and then a briefing and tour of the Robert Wright Health Sciences Center.  It was a very positive and exciting meeting.  
· Harris County Carver Middle School students toured the campus September 16-19th with a total of 420 students touring the Health Sciences building during their visit.
· A  Sports and Fitness Management student who passed the American Council on Exercise (ACE) certified personal trainer exam, has been hired by Anytime Fitness in Phenix City, Alabama.  ACE is the most popular of the accredited certified personal trainer certifications.  We are currently at a 100% pass rate.
· Service to the Community:  The Welding department is working with Columbus State University with renovations to the Pasaquan Project.

Student Affairs

Ms. Tara Askew’s report included:

· Admissions:   Applications received:  3,226
· Enrollment:   The total enrollment as of today is 3,594, a 4.4 % increase.
· Recruitment and Student Activities: The Kick-off Meeting for the AY 2015-16 Georgia Occupational Award of Leadership (GOAL) competition was held on September 23. The goal is to select a school winner before the end of December 2015 in order to prepare for the State competition next year in 2016. 
· Career Services: Columbus Technical College’s (CTC) have a total placement rate 98% for the year including students who decided to continue their education.
· Registrar’s Office:   CTC have a total of 944 graduates for the Academic Year 2015 (an increase of 2.3% for the Year 2014).
· Financial Aid Services:   A total of $10, 686,685 has been awarded in financial aid funds for 
· Veteran Services:   There are 454 VA Educational benefits’ recipients enrolled for the fall semester.  
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Operations

Mr. Tommy Wilson’s report included:

· Facility Management:  Columbus Technical College FY 2015-16 Emergency, Exposure control and Business continuity plans have been approved by TCSG and posted to the intranet and website.
· Information Technology:  GED testing sites have been configured at Muscogee, Rutledge, and Harris County Prison, and YDC.

· Columbus Technical College’s phone system has been upgrade to Cisco Call Manager 10.5.

· Michael Asiatico and Travis Alexander have joined the Information Technology team as part-time Technical Support Specialists.

· Website: The Columbus Technical College Smart catalog has been posted to the website.

Economic Development

Mr. James Loyd’s report included:

· Dual Enrollment: Fall Semester consist of five high schools (Chattahoochee County, Jordan, Spencer, Carver and Early College) with a total 70 students enrolled.

· Career Connect: Approximately 700 ninth grade students are enrolled in the high school transition course.
· Customized Training on-going. 

· The Driver’s Education program will receive their first car on October 8th.  The first class was held on September 19th .  In about two weeks, a press release will take place to announce receiving of the grant and the 286 students selected for the free drivers’ training.

· Fort Benning: Economic Development spearheaded negotiation and promotion efforts at Martin Army Community Hospital which culminated on the 4th of August Pinning Ceremony of the first Medical Coding class.
· Economic Development has also negotiated and pursued the expansion of the MACH Medical Coding program to all personnel on Fort Benning.  First class started on August 17.

· Economic Development spearheaded efforts aimed at teaching Licensed Practical Nursing (LPN) at Martin Army Community Hospital, beginning with the basic courses in January 2016 at MACH.

· Planning a SWOT analysis for Chattahoochee County (regarding their bid for a college & career academy)

· Selected as one of the five finalists for the 2015 Technology Association of Georgia’s STEM award (Post-Secondary Outreach category).
Institutional Advancement

Ms. Gloria Johnson’s report included:
· The Aranas Scholarships for Radiologic Technology students and the Emile Fisher Scholarship for Dental Hygiene have been presented this month.  The video link of the Aranas presentation will be posted in the upcoming newsletter. 
· The Department of Education approved the request for the College to be allowed to use the remaining PBI Competitive Grant personnel monies for operating expenses.  These funds will be used to purchase equipment to better equip the support labs with 3D software and to purchase and update other equipment.  Permission was also received to carry over unused funds during the next PBI year for the Formula Grant.
· The College Metric of the Year report and the Voluntary Support of Education report, both due to the TCSG by October 1st, have been completed and submitted.
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Community & College Relations
Ms. Cheryl Myers report included:

· CTC website rebuilding is ongoing.

· Community Report is completed. 
· Currently advertising for Spring Semester 2016 registration.

· The Columbus Leger-Enquirer and Stewart-Webster Journal covered the Chattahoochee County High School’s AT&T presentation event.

Other Business: None

There being no further business for discussion, the meeting adjourned at 1:30 p.m.  The date of the next Board meeting is scheduled for October 27, 2015 at the TCSG Leadership Conference at the Grand Hyatt Atlanta, 3300 Peachtree Road NE, Atlanta, GA 30305.
Minutes respectfully submitted by:

Mary Alexander

Executive Assistant, President’s Office

[image: image2.png]



